LOCAL LAW NO. 1 of 2022-Copper Pipe

Section149-4 Connection; Service; Village and Owner Responsibilities

C. The consumer is required to notify the Department of Public Works of any leak occurring
in or damage to the lateral line, in which case the water will be turned off at the curb stop and
will remain turned off until the leak is repaired to the satisfaction of the Department of Public
Works. All leak repairs to the lateral line from the main shall be at the cost and the responsibility
of the property owner. If any lateral line is determined by the Department of Public Works to be
unrepairable or is all galvanized iron or a type of rigid copper that does not meet Village
specifications, the lateral pipe must be replaced with an HDPE/CTS 250psi Or Type K
copper pipe from the main at the sole expense of the property owner. In all cases, repairs shall be
made in conformity with the specifications for new services, insofar as they may be applicable.
Nothing in this section shall be construed as violating any agreement heretofore entered into
between property owners served through improved and accepted services and the Village.
[Amended 7-21-2004 by L.L. No. 2-2004; 2022 by L.L. No. 1-2022]

H. All materials used, the method and manner of placing the same and the general
arrangement and progress of the work shall conform to the specifications hereinafter set forth in
these regulations. The minimum is Three Fourths inch HDPE/CTS 250psi or Three Fourths
inch Type K copper pipe.

[Amended 2022 by L.L. No. 1-2022]



